
Credit/No Credit Option (in response to student petition for Pass/Fail) 

Your faculty heard you! AU faculty reviewed the student petition for a Pass/Fail option for Spring 2020 and voted 

this week to approve a temporary grading policy which will allow undergraduate students to opt for CR/NC. For 

any eligible course with a letter “D” grade or better undergraduate students will have until May 29, 2020 to opt to 

have that grade recorded as “CR.” A letter grade of “F” would be recorded as “NC” and would not impact the 

cumulative grade point average.  

Note that courses which lead to licensure will not be eligible for the CR/NC option (e.g. nursing and education 

courses). Students are encouraged to reach out to their academic advisor if they have questions. 

To choose the CR/NC option students will login to Access AU and on the Navigation Bar they will click on 

“Credit/No Credit Choices.” 

 

 



 

 

Students will then be directed to a “Confirmation” page where they will read the temporary grading policy 

adopted by the faculty and be asked to simply indicate whether they have consulted with their advisor. Students 

are encouraged to seek this counsel so they make a choice that is in their best short-term and long-term interests. 

 

  



 

The student will then click on “View my classes” and be directed to the list of their spring courses. Once on the 

“Choices” tab students will see the letter grad they have earned in each course. For eligible courses there will be 

a “toggle switch” by which the student can click to indicate whether they want to have that particular course 

registered as “CR/NC.” If a course is not eligible for the “CR/NC” option there will not be a toggle switch. A grade 

of “CR/NC” will not be figured into the cumulative grade point average. 

 

 

The AccessAU system will always retain the letter grade in case that would be required at some future date such 

as applying for a graduate program, etc. Additionally, the Registrar’s Office will include a note on student 

transcripts indicating this COVID-19 exception. 

Important Reminders: 

 The last day to withdraw with a “W” (and no impact on GPA) has been extended to May 1, 2020.  

 Students will have until May 29, 2020 to opt for the “CR/NC” option for grading for Spring 2020. If a 

student does not opt for “CR/NC” by May 29 the letter grade will serve as the final grade. 

 To be eligible for the “Dean’s List” a student will need to have a minimum of 12 credits of letter grades. 

 

 


